Corowa 1991
In company with a Dodge, I set off in the Ford from Packenham at approximately 1730hrs in Thursday, March 14th and after meeting with another Dodge, we arrived at Corowa at approximately 1430hrs, after a fuel and lunch stop at Benalla.
After setting up camp, we and the members already there, including our NSW colleagues, relaxed in the sunshine and caught up on the latest gossip on vehicles of the military type. Thursday night saw a terrific electrical storm develop, followed by several millimeters of drenching rain, which caused some consternation to several of the campers.

Friday 15th:

This day dawned with a sunny sky and after the morning chores were over, I wandered around renewing friendships and generally socializing, until it was time for a midday meal. After lunch I formed part of a special operations group recruited by Terry Oakley for a secret mission. After a visit to Rutherglen we inspected Glen stone’s latest project, a Dodge ¾ ton Weapons Carrier, an immaculate restoration, which would not look out of place on a stand at the motor show. From here we visited a scrap yard, a veritable Aladdin’s cave of goodies to delight the heart of any enthusiast, with relics of all years and all collector types. Unfortunately, nothing was for sale at any price.

After tearing ourselves away from this display, we secretly crossed the border into NSW. Our mission: to liberate a Marmon-Herrington cab from an old mill site. Armed with the owner’s permission, we found our prisoner in a paddock, behind a locked gate, about 300 yards in from the fence. Because these cabs are so heavy, and we couldn’t gain access with our vehicle, to avoid a further trip days later, when access could be gained, it was decided to attach a rope to the cab, and attempt to slide it on it’s roof to the fence-line. This arrangement worked well, and in no time all we had to do was lift it over the fence into our trailer, and were soon on our way, after a successful penetration into the NSW territory.

 Saturday 16th:
With our numbers swelled by many arrivals on Friday, we prepared for the street parade, and at 1000hrs set off for a circuit of Rutherglen and Corowa, with about forty vehicles taking art, with great interest from the many spectators lining our route. Later, back at camp, many members set up shop displaying various items of militaria and vehicle parts.
In the evening we set off for Lynn and Glen stone’s garage at Rutherglen where a terrific meal awaited us. Because of a suspected battery problem with the ford, I was given a lift by Dave Mottram who had brought his Dodge up on the back of his Chev truck. After the meal we were entertained by a sing-along and concert, capably organized by Maggie Mottram, with a number of Vic and NSW members and visitors participating. At 2330hrs we returned to camp after a most enjoyable day and evening.

Sunday 17th:

This was the day to say our goodbyes and pack up and leave, which I did in company with other vehicles at 1000hrs, after a fantastic four days. After a lunch stop at Bonnie Doon, a Jeep clutch trouble near Yarra Glen, so Ian Jarrott towed the Jeep and Graeme Kerslake towed its trailer to Packenham where salvage operations were organized.
I would like to thank those members who assisted me in starting the Ford when the dreaded electrical gremlins struck, although once started, it performed perfectly.

Summary:

It was food to see Bruce Wiltshire’s Chev Blitz gun tractor for the first time. Bruce has done a fantastic job with this restoration.

I would like to thank the following people:

· Our NSW colleagues for helping us celebrate our 30th Anniversary.

· Colin Anderson for the work he so obviously puts in, organizing this annual function.

· Our Saturday evening hosts, glen and Lynn Stone, for making their property and facilities available.

· Margaret Mottram for her efforts in successfully entertaining us.

· Barbara Thompson for her efforts in coordinating the payment for the meal etc, and the Chef and his wife for the cooking and presentation of such a delicious meal.

Ken Morris VMVC

Vehicles attending: Chev Blitz – 3; Ford Blitz – 1; Jeeps – 9; Amphib Jeeps – 3; White Scout Car – 2;

Land rovers – 6; Dodge ¾ ton Weapons Carriers – 5; Ford 1 ton 4X2 – 2; Kaiser Wrecker – 1; Pontiac Ute – 1; Chev lend Lease – 1; BSA motor cycle – 1; Assorted trailers – 6; modern cars – lost count.

Body count at the Saturday evening dinner – 103 including children
VMVC President Brian also put a list of thank you’s on behalf of the gathered throng:

Barbara & Hugh Thompson for their assistance,

Glen & Lynn Stones for use of their home,

Maggie Mottram for arranging the Sat night entertainment,

All Saints Winery for donation of plonk for raffle
